



REPORT OF:	HEAD OF DEMOCRATIC SERVICES
TO:	BRIERFIELD AND REEDLEY COMMITTEE
DATE:	13TH JUNE, 2017

Contact Details:	Lynne Rowland
Tel. No:	661648
E-mail:	lynne.rowland@pendle.gov.uk

**PROGRESS REPORT ON ACTION ARISING FROM
BRIERFIELD & REEDLEY COMMITTEE ON 9TH MAY, 2017**

1.	<p><u>Appointment of Chairman</u></p> <p>RESOLVED</p> <p>(1) That a decision on the appointment of a Chairman of the Committee for the municipal year 2017/18 be deferred.</p> <p>(2) That, in the meantime, David Walker, the Environmental Services Manager and Area Co-ordinator be asked to Chair the meeting.</p>	<p>A meeting has been held with the two persons nominated for Chairman, the two Group Leaders and appropriate officers, where the following was agreed:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • That for the meetings until and including the 3rd October meeting, the Chair be a representative of the Conservative Group. • That for the meetings from 7th November onwards, the Chair be a representative of the Labour Group. • That no more than 50% of the Committee's Capital (and Revenue) budget may be allocated prior to the meeting on 7th November without the unanimous approval of the Committee.
2.	<p><u>Public Question Time</u></p> <p>Mr C. Whitaker of Borrowdale Drive, Reedley asked the Committee to arrange a meeting with various individuals/organisations to discuss two issues of</p>	

	<p>concern.</p> <p>The first related to careless/dangerous driving and speeding vehicles. The second referred to unresolved issues regarding current traffic calming measures on Borrowdale Drive in and around its junction with Eskdale Close. A petition was presented asking that a more permanent obstacle be considered to control irresponsible motorists.</p> <p>Ms C. Greenwood of Eskdale Close supported this request and submitted a letter on the same topic. In addition she raised concerns over vehicles being parked on the pavement, causing an obstruction and preventing access for wheelchair users.</p> <p>RESOLVED</p> <p>(1) That the petition stands referred to the next meeting of the Committee pursuant to 8.3 of the Rules of Procedure at Committee meetings in the Council's constitution.</p> <p>(2) In the meantime, the matters be referred to the appropriate bodies for consideration.</p>	<p>Update elsewhere on the agenda.</p>
<p>3.</p>	<p><u>Community Safety Issues and Police Matters</u></p> <p>RESOLVED</p> <p>That Inspector Goodall be asked to arrange for a Lancashire Constabulary representative to attend the next meeting of the Committee.</p>	<p>Request made.</p>
<p>4.</p>	<p><u>Planning applications for comment</u></p> <p>17/0008/OUT Outline: Major: Erection of 70 dwelling houses with access off Moorside Avenue with ancillary works (Access and Layout only) at land to the East of Moorside Avenue, Brierfield</p> <p>No formal resolution</p>	<p>The application was due to be determined at a meeting of the Development Management Committee on 24th May, 2017. Due to a technicality, the applicant agreed that the application would not be considered at that meeting. The application will therefore be determined at a future meeting of Development Management Committee.</p>
<p>5.</p>	<p><u>Capital Programme 2017/18</u></p> <p>RESOLVED</p>	

	That consideration of the capital programme bids be deferred to the next meeting of the Committee.	Elsewhere on the agenda.
6.	<p><u>Brierfield Premises Improvement Grants: 2016/17 Summary</u></p> <p>RESOLVED</p> <p>(1) That consideration of the request for additional funding be deferred to the next meeting of the Committee.</p> <p>(2) That Councillors Naeem Ashraf and Nawaz Ahmed be nominated for membership of the Premises Improvement Grants Panel.</p>	<p>To be considered at the capital programme item, elsewhere on the agenda.</p> <p>Noted.</p>
7.	<p><u>Public Spaces Protection Orders – Sports Grounds</u></p> <p>RESOLVED</p> <p>That it be agreed that a Public Spaces Protection Order for sports grounds in Brierfield and Reedley be introduced in relation to the control of dogs and to incorporate the relevant parts of the existing by-laws.</p>	Noted.
8.	<p><u>Inspire Clinical Van</u></p> <p>RESOLVED</p> <p>That further information on the clinical van be sought and reported to the next meeting of the Committee.</p>	Enquiries are being made into whether car parks in Pendle can be used as locations for the mobile Clinical Van.
9.	<p><u>Brierfield Health Centre</u></p> <p>RESOLVED</p> <p>That, in response to the consultation, ELCCG be advised that feedback from local residents indicated that problems at the ELMS Federated Practice at Brierfield Health Centre were worse than ever, in particular with regard to queueing outside the Practice from 7.30 a.m. and access to appointments.</p>	Response sent to East Lancashire Clinical Commissioning Group (ELCCG)